
Rotary Club of Canterbury 

 Community Services Committee,  

Minutes of Meeting held at 11:30 am on Tuesday, 7th December 2021, at the Cricket 

Ground 

 

Attending: Richard Kemball-Cook (Chair), Maxine Blades (Vice-Chair), Harry Cragg, Sidney 

Denham, Rosemarie Morton, Andrew Barchi and David Lewis. 

1. Apologies: John Hill and Tony Loughran 

 

2. Minutes from meeting held on 2nd November 2021 were agreed. 

Matters arising from the minutes not covered elsewhere: none 

 

3. Finance 
Q3: 1st July – 30th September 2021, Q4: 1st October – 30th November 2021, Q1 1st December 

– 31st March 2022 & Q2 1st April – 30th June 2022. 

 

Quarter Group Suggested 
donation 

Made or 
carried 
forward 

 

Total 
Budget 
allocation 
£2717 

   Balance 

Q3 St Nicholas School Winter 
(Visit to Reindeer land) 

£200 Offered 
2/12/21 

£2717 

Q3 Ad Hoc requests 
PoWYC Boxing 

 
 
 

 
 £250 

£2467 

Q3 RYLA £400 (ring 
fenced) 

Pay in Q1 £2067 

Q3 Actual 
Spend Total 

  650 £2067 

     

Q4 C/F    £2067 

     

Q4 Pilgrims Way School  £250 £1817 

Q4 Possible Food Bank 
donation 
 

£500 (hold in 
abeyance) 

  

Q4 PoWYC Xmas party £400 RKC to 
check 

  

     

Q1 Rising Sun Xmas Party £200 RHC to 
check 

  

Q2 St Nicholas School Spring £200   



Q2 Ad hoc projects £250   

Q2 St Nicholas Summer £200   

Totals  Potential/agreed Actual Balance 

  £235 £500  

 

 

 

4. Updates on CSC target charities 

a. St Nicholas School. Sidney reported that St Nicholas School had asked for 

support for trip to Raindeerland land in December – agreed £200. Sidney to 

confirm that trip went ahead before cheque requested. 

 

b. PWYC – Richard noted that the concert that he and Cora had held raised 

£320, which will be donated to PoWYC.  Money to go via CSC account to 

generate gift aid. 

 

RKC requested funding for the PoWYC Xmas children’s activities, and it was 

agreed to donate the budgeted £400. 

 

c. RYLA – In John’s absence Maxine reported that two candidates had been 

identified from Stelling Minnis. They will be interviewed shortly, so £400 fees 

will be needed for April weekend.  

 

d. Foodbank – Richard noted that the Club were looking to make £500 donation 

from excess funds of MSTF. Committee agreed to hold budgeted £500 in 

abeyance for future use. 

 

5. Ad hoc requests 

a. Pilgrims Way Primary – Afghan Evacuee Children Project 

MB reported request to help fund Panto Visit. MB noted that International 

Committee had also offered £250. A donation of £250 was agreed. 

 

MB also noted the PE Tony was looking at funding for future projects from 

Club funds and the P Stephen was interested in working with FoB RC to help 

provide additional funds for the school. 

 

b. Rising Sun children’s groups 

Richard requested a donation to help with the Xmas activities for the 

children. A donation of £200 agreed 

 

c. Bridge Playgroup – request received for play mats. Richard to review letter. 

This request was declined. 

 

6. AOB 



None. 

 

7. Date of Next meeting: 11.45 am on 4th January before Business Meeting. 

 


